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DENBURY & TORBRYAN PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the Meeting Held Monday 10th January 2022 @ 

Denbury Village Hall 7.30pm
Present – Cllr Mrs H Wills, Cllr R White, Cllr T Brownhill, Cllr J Hones, Cllr Miss Z Coombes, Cllr Mrs P Griffin, Cllr Mrs J Bryan, Cllr J Head.
Apologies – D Cllr Mrs M Colclough, D Cllr R Daws, C Cllr Mrs S Parker-Khan
Attended by  - 3 members of the public
Declarations of Interest.
1) Public Time (Limited to 15 Minutes) –  
a) Mr S Hickey was present regards the TDC Local Plan review and the renewable energy consultation with contains a proposed wind turbine farm between Ambrook and Torbryan.  A document with objections to this proposed site has been produced and circulated to Cllrs. 

b) Ranger Rob Ballard from DCC who manages Denbury Hill Fort – As this is a Historic Monument some works have to be done, tree management and in particular Ash Dieback which is present at the Hill Fort, risk to the public and management of this now needs to be looked at, the level of risk is low so currently nothing else needs to be done. The Parish Council can also look at trees and inform DCC if any are leaning or have fallen during windy weather.  Brambles will be cleared to get ready to introduce grazing on the down to help with wild flowers, this means that an old fence line will need to be reintroduced within the next couple of months. Some plans and documents will be left with the Parish Council for information.
2) Minutes –  
Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting Held – Monday 6th December 2021 - The Minutes have been distributed and read. Proposed by Cllr J Hones & seconded by Cllr Mrs P Griffin with all in agreement.
3) Planning Applications Received from TDC – 
a) Application no 21/02782/HOU – Bramley Lodge, Beech Trees Lane, Ipplepen – Two Storey side extension, ground floor and first floor side extension with balcony, alterations to roof and changes to external appearance.

The Parish Council strongly objects to the application:-
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There is a well established long eared bat population noted within one roof space but nothing within the application about mitigations. The proposed dwelling will have a flat zinc roof with no roof void to accommodate possibly breeding Long-eared bats, and the architect has not incorporated any mitigation for this in the design.

There is no mention of light pollution caused by large windows/balconies on bat flight lines and foraging routes

The ecological report recommends to return in May 22 to do further surveys to assess whether the bat roosts are wintering or maternity roosts.  This application should not even have been validated without the further survey effort which the ecologist recommends for next summer. 

The site is very rural may have other protected species on site. No mention within the ecology report.

If this application is passed it will be in breach of the wildlife legislation and be giving permission for something which cannot be carried out.

We also request that this application go to committee and not delegated powers.

b) Application no 21/01746/FUL – Kiln Orchard, Beech Trees Lane – Proposed Dwelling.  The application can no longer be found on the TDC website so may have been withdrawn.
c) Application no 21/02889/LBC – Thatchings, Torbryan – Internal renovations and remedial repair works, replace balustrade and partition.   

If the ceiling in Bedroom 1 is to be removed or will require repair following removal of the woodchip or lining papers over the lath and plaster, as suggested in the plans, an ecological survey of the roof void must be carried out prior to these works commencing.

Reason: no bat and bird survey is shown to have been undertaken, therefore it is unknown if there is a bat roost within the loft, or within the lofts on either side of this roof void, as these may all be interconnected and accessible to bats. Removal of a ceiling may adversely affect roosting bats.

Decisions received from Teignbridge District Council –  
a) Refusal of Planning Permission – Application no 21/02363/HOU – The Linhay, Denbury – Front porch, velux windows to front, flat roof dormer to rear.

b) Application no 19/01386/AMD1 – Playing Field – New Sports Pavillion – Non material amendment (layout and elevations). 
c) Appeal against Enforcement Notices – Chardanay, Woodland – 21/00066/ENFA Change of use of the land. 21/00067/ENFA – Hardstanding.
  4)   Matters Arising –  
a) Devon Air Ambulance Landing Area – The Planning Application has now been submitted to TDC.
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5) Correspondence – 
a) TDC – Local Plan Review – The Parish Council will support the comments made public time by Simon Hickey, once the document to be sent has been finalised the Parish Council have requested a copy and will write to TDC.
6) Main Agenda.
a) Report from County Councillor – S Parker-Khan – no report given. 
b) Report from District Cllr Mrs M Colclough & D Cllr R Daws – no report given.
c) Playing Field Management Report.

a) New Pavillion – Cllr J Hones reported that the external frame is now up, costings will now be sought for the walls, the surface drainage is the next thing which needs to be done asap, Cllrs were in agreement with this expenditure of around £350.00. Grants will now be sought for the next phase around £15,000 will be needed. 

b) Skateboard Ramp repairs – Carried forward until after the next ROSPA report in March.
c) Grass Cutting – All good at the field. Simon Birbeck will be asked if he can put the Village Green Grass Cuttings down at the field and not on the New Hall Site, they could be used as compost for the Allotments.
d) Village Hall Management Committee Report – Some road planings have been piled on site, these will be rolled in to fill in any holes and some speed bumps purchased to slow down the traffic. 

MUGA Lighting – some quotes have been sought, £1,800 plus vat being the best which will be accepted.

Cars being parked at the edge of the car park all night are causing an obstruction during the morning school run. 

e) Report on Teignbridge Association of Local Councils.

f) Footpath Reports.

g) Reports from Parish Councillors of any external meetings attended.

h) Lengthsman Report – a report on this months works from Mike Pearey has been circulated to Cllrs. 
i) Damage to The Cistern – nothing further to report.
j) Highway Matters.

1) Grit Boxes – Cllr J Hones has looked at these and all seem ok at the moment. 
k) Precept 2022/2023 - £11,500.00 – all in agreement.

7) Cheques for Signature – 
Cheque no 1263 = £50.40 – Sharon Raggett (Wages Back pay from April to Dec).

Cheque no 1264 = £294.00 (vat £49.00) – N Heath & Son (Hedge Cutting).

Cheque no 1265 = Cancelled.

Cheque no 1266 = £33.46 (vat £5.58) – Sharon Raggett (Plans for Air Ambulance Site).

Cheque no 1267 = £392.90 (vat £65.48) – E&JW Glendinning (Carpark Stone).
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Cheque no 1268 = Cancelled.

Cheque no 1269 = £15,966.24 (vat £2,661.04) – J Collier Construction (Pavillion).

Cheque no 1270 = £6.62 – Sharon Raggett (Copier Paper).

Cheque no 1271 = £101.40 (vat £13.52) – EDF 

Current Bank Balance –  Parish Council – January 2022 = £26,073.24

DCC Highways Grant £25.00

8) Any Items to go onto next Parish Council meeting Agenda.
Meeting closed – 8.44pm  
Next Meeting  Monday 7th February 2022 – 7.30pm 
ANY MEMBER OF THE PUBLIC WHO HAS SPECIAL NEEDS AND REQUIRES A COPY   OF THESE MINUTES SENT TO THEM – PLEASE CONTACT THE CLERK – 01364 654607
